
March 31, 2020 
NW20-009 
 
TO: Northwest (NW) Technical Bargaining Unit Council (BUC) 

 
FROM: Jeffrey Forbes NW Council Chair. 

 
SUBJECT:      PRESUBMITTED NEW BUSINESS 
 
NW Technical BUC Contract Extension Offer Re-vote.   

 
Background: In the initial ballot, a summary of the offer was included that did not reflect the 2% 
Individual Guaranteed Salary Increase for 2020.  A SPEEA member filed a complaint with the 
Tellers Committee and the Tellers reviewed the complaint.  The Tellers ruled that it was reasonable 
for an individual to rely on the information sent with the ballots that understated the minimum raise 
for 2020, and that could have had a material impact on the voting of the membership. As a result, 
the Technical Bargaining Unit is re-voting the 2020-2026 contract offer.    Nothing has changed 
with the contract offer itself.  The offer summary has been revised. 
 
It is moved that: The NW Technical BUC adopts one of the following positions. 
 
 

Motion1:  
“The NW Technical BUC Endorses and recommends accepting the offer”. 
Accept or Reject 

 
If Motion 1 Rejected, Motion 2:  
“The NW Technical BUC Rejects and does not recommend accepting the offer”.  
Accept or Reject 
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